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Tony & Loris’s 1953 Mk7 Jaguar as displayed at our November meeting.  
Featuring a 3.8 litre engine mated to an XJ6 series 3 gearbox, paint and uphol-
stery as purchased, now running very well indeed. Loads of  help from the work-

shop with this one. I am indebted to them for their expertise and help. Tony 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Vaawa/


 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 
As this year draws to a close and reflecting on the past twelve months, I think we should all be very pleased with the way our 
club is running. The clubrooms are functioning very well, mainly due to our dedicated team of volunteers. I do have to men-
tion Mark McKenzie who cuts the grass, puts the bins out every week and takes all of the cans and bottles to the container 
exchange.  
 
I cannot leave my last report for 2021 without thanking Shirley and Neville Everett for the fantastic morning teas we have 
come to enjoy so much; Loris makes scones every Wednesday and Saturday and by my calculation that is about 1500 for 
the year! So thank you, ladies and Neville. 
 
On a sad note, we have lost some dear friends over the past year and we also have some of our more senior members in 
poor health. We need to make sure that we keep in touch with those who can no longer attend meetings or events.  
 
There has been a huge effort in planning for our 50th Anniversary. With a whole years events on the board, just inside the 
side-door for all to see. I am sure that Loris and her team will be adding to that list as the new year unfolds, your support for 
events is crucial to make our 50th a successful year. 
 
Finally, I would like to thank the committee - those who retired in July and the incoming committee, for their work and dedica-
tion. To all of those who attend and organised events, to the workshop crew who just keep turning out cars, motorbikes and 
trucks. I think we have the most friendly and helpful membership of any car club.  
 
Have a safe and happy Christmas and get those cars out next year. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
 

Tony Warner 
President 
Vintage Automobile Association of WA Inc. 
0417 555 073 
 

 
Hi all members, 
 
Next year marks the 50th Anniversary of our great club, Loris and her team have put together 
a whole raft of events to help us celebrate this magnificent milestone.  
We are setting you all a challenge next year - we are giving points for all those who attend 
events. Some events are weighted to encourage a greater participation, we have also set 
higher points for those of you with some of the older cars, a copy of the scoring sheet is in 
this magazine please read the rules . So, what do you get if you win?  We are having 50 car 
badges made numbered 1-50 you cannot buy one they have to be earned by attending events. 
Badge #1 will go to the member with the highest score and # 50 will go the member with the 
50th highest score. Your committee has developed this over the past few months, and I thank 
them all for their input. The top 50 scores will be published in Past Times every month so that 
you can see how you are faring. This should be fun, but remember you MUST get onto the 
event register on the day of the event. 
 
 

Tony Warner 
 
 



 

 

VINTAGE AUTOMOBILE ASSOCIATION INC 
                                      ANNUAL XMAS LUNCH 

                                      12TH DECEMBER 2021 11:30am 
                                      SWANS ITALIAN SPORTING CLUB  

                                                                                       9 Francis Street, Middle Swan                    Loris 

VAA CLUBMAN OF THE 50TH ANNIVERSARY YEAR 

 

 
Scoring rules are: 

5 points for attending in a modern vehicle 

10 points for an Invitation class car post 1960 

15 points for a Vintage, Post Vintage and an Invitation class from 1950 to 1960 

5 points for wearing your club badge and or club shirt/blouse/hat  

Additional 20 points for attending the following. 

The 50th anniversary book launch, The Gala dinner, The Presidents run, The York re-enactment and our Swap Meet. 

More events may be added throughout the year. 

Event name Organiser 

Member Make Model Year Class Badge/ 
Colours 

Score 

              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              

              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              
              

REMINDER for those who Booked 



 

 

Sunday 5th December, 2021 – ‘Blue Car Cruise to Chidlow Tavern’ 
We had a great turnout of 10 cars and 17 VAA Members and 2 children for the Blue Car Cruise.  We 
left in convoy from the Club Rooms at 10:15am, going via Helena Valley, but… oops, the leader took 
the wrong turn at one point having the convoy all having to do a bit of the ‘loop d’loop’.  On arrival we 
found a nice shady corner and parked up the cars, and for the first time were able to use our new flags 
and car banners…we looked very professional as a Club, especially with us all in our blue shirts.  After 
checking out the array of lovely cars, we all converged to the Chidlow Tavern, found some tables out-
side under the umbrella’s and ordered our lunches.  For some reason they did not get the band playing 
early enough and once lunch was over, we all decided to head for home. 
Those on the run were;  
Alan and Linda Warner in their Austin ‘Princess’, 
Bill Redeckis in his 1937 Ford,  
Lance and Cheryl Glew in their Ford Police Car  
Rob Popiel and Donna in Jenson Healy,  
Brian Tucker in his Ford Mustang,  
Ron and Dot Dunn in their Mercedes,  
Mark McKenzie in his Ford Zephyr  
Rickie and Liz Hanson in their modern, 
Steven and Nicole Hollis, and their two children,  
Damien & Alistair, also were in their modern, and 
Tony Warner and Loris in their 1986 Daimler.  

Loris Cooper 



 

 

Riley RME  1955 
Restored by the workshop crew led by Alan Warner. 
It has been fully checked over, having all the brakes re-conditioned, new paint, new upholstery 
(a big thank you again to Bruce Swarbrick for the fantastic job he has done on the upholstery for 
the car), new tyres & a heap of new chrome. We are hoping that this will be finished sometime in 
January so we are now getting serious about finding a VAA member who would like to own it. 
We propose that it will be licensed and ready for a new owner, so just pay for it and drive away. 
If you are in the market for a really nice Riley talk to Alan and let him know what you think you 
would like to pay for it. From the club’s perspective we will be sending photo’s to Shannons in 
Melbourne to seek a guide price so that we ensure we get a market price for the car.  
Contact Alan if you are interested on 0407 886 141 or email him at awarner@westnet.com.au  
You do not have to commit, but obviously we are keen for the car to stay in the club. 
Tony Warner 
President 0417 555 073 
Vintage Automobile Association 

SOLD 
1959 Morris Major Series mark 2.     Original cost 997 pounds. Mighty 50 hp ohv 
engine , 4 speed box. 30 / 35 mpg. 
Original proof coat. Resprayed some years ago. 1 owner , in 
shed and covered always. 
Work carried out by the VAA workshop top lads. 
New brakes and lines all round,( approx.$ 750.00 ), New oil and fil-
ter. New thermostat and water pump and hoses. 
Approx. 77.000 original miles. New tyres. Licensed for 7 more months ( full license ). 
In summing up a very original vehicle been cared for and now ready for a new owner OFFERS    $ 7,000  Robert 0418 

Hi all, I have created a group through Facebook called " 
Old cars and Things". It has posts of old cars, interest-
ing things about old cars and historical events includ-
ing people of the past.. This is a public group so you 
can have a look , join or post something you might have 
of interest. 
Enjoy', 

Debbie Paine 

For Sale 

JAGUAR MK7 1957 

A four door luxury saloon car produced by Jaguar Cars of Coventry from 1951-56. In 1952 it became the 1st Jaguar to be 
made available with an optional automatic transmission. A tested MK7 in 1952 had a top speed of 100mph (163 km/h) accel-
erated from 0-60 mph (97kmh) in 13.7 seconds and returned 17,6 miles per imperial gallon. 
The test car cost 1693 pounds including taxes with 30,969 produced 1950 -1956 Jaguar thought it would find most of its cus-
tomers overseas, however it went into production just as Britain’s post-war economic recovery began to ease, with enthusias-
tic reception in both British and USA markets. Petrol rationing ends, nearly ten years after it was introduced during W.W.2. 
The novel ‘A Town Like A Alice’ by Neville Shute is published. Robert Menzies was Prime Minister. 
The Television Act is passed by Parliament, setting regulations for the broadcast of television in Australia, although TV trans-
missions did not commence until 1956. The first town to fluoride the water supply in Australia was Beaconsfield, Tasmania. 
Colin Barney WA Politician was born. 1953 saw the growth of the ‘buy now, pay later’ mentality, with car maker’s leading the 
way by allowing longer and longer periods to pay. The Korean War ends after three years and one month. 
First Polio vaccine developed in 1953. Salk gives himself and his family the Polio vaccine. 
Joseph Stalin, leader of the Soviet Union, dies March 5th at the age of 74. 
Australian Open Men’s Tennis singles.  Ken Rosewall defeats Mervyn Rose. & 1953 Australian Population totalled ,782,173. 
 

Cynthia 

mailto:awarner@westnet.com.au


 

 

Out back of  the workshop…... 
 
While we had a good busy-bee, with an outstanding turn out of 
members. One job did not get done, and that was to lay the 
paving bricks previously acquired by Bob D’Jong,  and deliv-
ered by Mark McKenzie & Mark Atkinson.  
This was done just after the busy-bee by:  
Jim Whatley, Mark Mc Kenzie, and Mark Atkinson.  
Jim supplied the bob-cat & truck as well as a plate compactor. 
A great job.  
Many thanks to those guy’s who are always ready to help. 
 

Tony Warner 
 
 
 



 

 

 

MINUTES FOR THE V.A.A.W.A.  Monthly General Meeting  at Clubrooms 19 Helen Street, Bellevue. 9th November 2021  

Open Meeting Meeting opened at 8.01pm 

Members Present 50 in attendance – as per attendance book. 

Apologies Ron Bracken, Mark Atkinson, Ray Roberts, Joseph Brajkovich, Brian Pilton, Terry Egan, Paul 
Berkavicius, Lester D’Souza. 

Visitors 2 x visitors, Peter & Peirce. New member,  Pierce Zlamin (Keith Agar’s grandson, 1942 Jeep). 

Previous minutes Motion moved by Bill Redeckis, seconded by Ron Dunn, passed by vote. Motion carried. 

Business arising Graham Hough raised the issue of the Committee meeting in April 2022. It was noted that the correct 
date should be Tuesday 26th of April. 

Correspondence 

  

1 x Bankwest Bank statement; 1 x Letter Membership from Alan Caddy, member # 804.                  
1 x AVVVA (Avon Valley Vintage Vehicle Assoc) Newsletter from October 2021.                         

1 x new membership application- Sean Killalea – Merc 450SE 1 x email CMC Secretary, Tony 
confirming attendance for CMC meeting on the 15th Nov by F. Ferrari, D. Currell and M. in Steere. 

Treasurer’s  

Report 

Val Smith reported – The Club Bank Balance at 9.11.21 is $33,962.23                                                              
Income on 9.11.21 : $793.95 from Membership, merchandise sales and Christmas Lunch payments.  

Payments : 1.Subiaco Print : $115.50;2.Midland Trophies : $270;3.Shannons Riley Insurance :$127.94 

4.Riva MYOB Services : $138.60;5.Shirley Everett : Sausages and milk : $60.30;6.Tony Warner: Riley 
Parts, stationary, Batteries, Sausage sizzle : $275.67;  7.Dave Currell : stamps & magazine postage : 

$112.99; 8.Martin Paine: Peoples Choice Trophy : $20.00 

Motion that payments be approved moved by Bill Redeckis, seconded by Keith Agar. Passed by vote. 
Val reported that MYOB is going well,  Bank feeds are set up with Bankwest. 

Events Loris Cooper reported : A Meeting on Saturday 13th, 12.30pm for the Social Events committee. 

*On Sunday 21st Nov at 1.30pm, a get together at Cheryl Glew’s place to try on clothing, discuss and 
plan for next year’s Gala Dinner Fashion Parade. Please let Cheryl know if attending. Models are still 

needed, including Men, so if interested please contact Loris or Cheryl. 

*On Sunday the 21st Nov at 9.00am there is a Club Busy Bee. Tony spoke regarding the list of tasks 
and appealed for people to help out. This is the first Busy Bee we have had for around 2 years. Morn-

ing tea or lunch will be provided depending on how long the tasks take. 

*Our Club Christmas lunch is on Sunday Dec 12th at the Swans Italian Sporting Club, starting at 
11.30am. Close off date for bookings is 26th Nov. Cost is $30 per Members & $55.25 for non- mem-

bers. 

*The Christmas lights run needs a little more work still so, keep tuned if interested. 

*The Last Club Meeting for 2021 is on Tuesday 14th Dec. 

* Mid week runs have been postponed at this stage due to low member participation. Loris asked for 
interested members to get involved with organizing a mid-week run. It could be on any weekday, just 

let Loris know and we can put a notice out. 

*Other Car Club events : The Magazine has an Events calendar with details. Events of note are Sun 
28th Nov at Cottesloe Civic Centre, “The Celebration of the Motor Car” event. On Sunday 5th Dec is the 
Chidlow Tavern Blue Car cruise. A nice event, Starts at 11am at the  Chidlow Tavern. Loris called for 

members to register their interest. 

*Club shirts are still available for purchase so please contact Loris if interested. 

Library NTR 

Swap Meet 2021 Ray Smith reported : Ray confirmed the date for the 2022 Swap Meet is to be on Sunday the 1st of 
May at the Guildford Polo ground. Shirley Everett raised the issue of the refrigeration type for 2022, 

thought to be given to this closer to the date. 

Martin Paine spoke regarding the People’s Choice Trophy won by Liam O’Connor in his 1946 Wolse-
ley 18/85. The trophy can be collected from the Club. 

Magazine Frank Ferrari reported: asked again for all Magazine submissions to be in Word Docs not PDF.  

Vehicle Examiner Ray Roberts NTR 

Registrar Dave Currell reported : there were 3 x new nominations this month. Firstly, Peirce Zlamin, 1942 Jeep, 
approved at the last Committee meeting. 2 x new applications to be put to this  meeting for approval. 
Steven and Nicole Hollis with 3 vehicles a 1935 Willys, a 1949 Ford Prefect Ute and a 1953 Holden 

Business. Nominated by Tony. Sean & Maura Killalea, 1978 Mercedes 450SE, Nom. by Martin Steere. 

Gretar Jonnson moved the meeting accept the member nominations, seconded by Dot Dunn,- passed.  

Dave updated the meeting on the membership numbers : We have 265 members, with spouses & 
partners there are 426 members. 26 people have joined since 1.7.2021. With 621 vehicles in the club. 

Tony Warner spoke regarding encouraging more participation by Members Spouses and Partners in 
Club events. This will be done by including them in future Event notifications. Tony thanked Dave for 

his work on updating the Data Base accordingly. 

Building Report Graham Hough reported : a busy time around the Club house with lots happening. Thanks to Tony 
Warner we have Hand Towel dispensers with Towels supplied and now installed. The Cross-over has 
been approved. We will be asking for Quotes soon to progress this work.  Graham thanked Jim for his 

great help around the Club. 

CMC Report 

  

CMC Meeting is to be held on Monday 15th Nov,  to be attended by D. Currell, F. Ferrari & M. Steere. 
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Workshop Report 

Bob De Jong reported : The Morris Major axle issue has been repaired. Restoration work on the 
Riley continues, mostly mechanical tasks. An Engine was removed and reinstated in one day, so 
there is lots happening in the Workshop. 

General business Tony Warner spoke on our four members who have recently and sadly passed away, Jeff 
Sieber, John Teasdale, Dennis Tattersal and Charles Heinrich. He reflected on the fact that we 
should be using our cars more and enjoying them while we can. 

Tony thanked Tom Polich for his work in securing a grant for 6+kW of Solar Panels from our 
Government. Graham Hough noted also the work Tom has done on the Cross Over approval. 

Loris Cooper reported briefly on the Billy Cart event, Our Pilot, Ella showed bravery and reached 
42 KPH but met with a hay bale which put an end to her racing. 

The Raffle – Raised $156.00. Tickets drawn- D25 - Craig Moody, F75 – Graham Hough, D12 - 
Jennifer Perry, Purple - F83 Kim Wattley. 

Thank you to Domonic Paoliello who has sourced and installed a new oven for $350. Brian Tuck-
er is to take the old Oven away. 

2 x Display Cars on Show -The first car belongs to Peter Callo, a very original and unrestored 
XM Falcon 1964 Coupe with a 170 Pursuit engine and 3 on the tree. Peter told the story of when 
he picked up the car it literally had no brakes which had been completely removed from the car! 

The second display car belongs to Tony Warner, a very nice and beautifully restored 1953 Mk 7 
Jaguar. Tony has owned the car for four years and spent many hours restoring it to this high 
standard. 

Next Meeting Tuesday 14th Dec at 8pm at the VAA Clubrooms. 

Close Meeting 8.43 pm meeting closed. 

MINUTES FOR THE V.A.A.W.A.  Monthly General Meeting 
Meeting at Clubrooms 19 Helen Street, Bellevue. 9th November 2021   Cnt’d 

Membership 
Please welcome the following new members for November 2021: 

Pierce ZLAMAN – 1942 Jeep  

Steven and Nicole HOLLIS – 1935 Willys, 1949 Ford Prefect Ute and a 1953 Holden Business 

Sean and Maura KILLALEA – 1978 Mercedes 450SE 

Outline of club membership as at 6 December 2021: 

 

Summary of current member vehicles as at 1november 2021: 

 
 
Fun fact of the month: Of our 600 vehicles, we have 107 different makes of vehicle in the club.  

The top three most popular are Ford (92), Holden (71) and Chevrolet (41). 

Registrar 

Membership Type Member Spous Partner Total 

Life Members 9 6 1 16 

Single Full Members 103 - - 103 

Double Full Members 153 134 20 307 

Associate Members - - -   

Total 265 140 21 426 

Joined since 1/7/2021 17 9 - 26 

Vehicle Category Full Conc. Unlic. ? Total 

Veteran   2 - 2 4 

Vintage 3 23 4 13 43 

Post Vintage 6 51 2 12 69 

Invitation 74 377 22 28 501 

? - - 1 1 2 

Total 83 453 29 56 621 



 

 

Code 404 Concessional License Update 
 

Our members have over four hundred vehicles on Code 404 license saving many dollars a year in 
licensing fees and also Insurance charges. 

The Department of Transport (DoT) were seeking to make significant changes to the scheme to 
align it with C4C. 

The good news is that the Council of Motoring Clubs (CMC) have successfully negotiated: no 
changes to the scheme at this stage. 

However, the following are important points of clarification. 

1. Impromptu Runs 
 
Impromptu Runs must be registered prior to run and the information required clarified as: 
 
Date, approximate start and finish time of run, starting address, Intended Destination, Finishing 
address, members name, vehicle registration number and drivers name (if not the member). 

 
The form on our website  
file:///C:/Users/Dave/OneDrive/VAAWA%20Files/VAAWebsite/impromptu_run_form.html  
has been updated and please include these details if you notify the registrar by email, message 
or phone call. 
 

2. Ensure information is accurate 
 
DoT audits showed that members buy or sell vehicles, swap engine and license plate numbers 
without notifying the Registrar. Hence the annual return provided by the club does not match DoT 
records. Please ensure our register contains the correct details for you and your concessional 
registered vehicle (i.e., match the license papers). Contact Dave on 0419 998 589 or 
dave.currell@iinet,ne.au to check. 
 
3. Identifier Labels 
 
Code 404 concessionally licensed vehicles must display an identifier label attached to, but not 
obscuring, each number plate. The club has compliant “Historic” stickers and plates available. 
 
4. Financial Membership 
 
You must be a financial member of the club, or your vehicle is not licensed or insured. The club 
is required to advise DoT of any members with concessional licensed vehicles who have not paid 
their fees by 1 July. 
 
Code 404 is a privilege that is generous compared to other States and entirely your responsibility 
to meet its requirements. Please remind yourself of the requirements included in the guidelines  

http://www.councilofmotoringclubs.asn.au/index.php/downloads/news-and-info/code-404.  

There will now be regularly audits by DoT and failure to comply risks the scheme for yourself, fel-
low club members and the owners of over 10,000 vehicles across 140 clubs. 

Registrar 

file:///C:/Users/Dave/OneDrive/VAAWA%20Files/VAAWebsite/impromptu_run_form.html
mailto:dave.currell@iinet,ne.au
http://www.councilofmotoringclubs.asn.au/index.php/downloads/news-and-info/code-404


 

 

VAA EVENTS CALENDAR 2022 

50th ANNIVERSARY YEAR 

MTH DATE DAY TIME EVENT ADDRESS CONTACT PHONE # 
  

Jan 11th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Martin Steere 0407 993 933 

  16th Sun 8:00am  
VAA Club Annual Break-

fast/BBQ 
50th Anniversary Event 

  

Whiteman Park 
Picnic shelter  W 

Mussel Pool 
West. Entry off 
Drumpellier Drv 

Whiteman 

Shirley Everett 
& Dot Dunn 

0424 422 270 

Feb 8th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Martin Steere 0407 993 933 
  

  19th Sat 5:00pm 
  

For Dinner 

 
VAA Annual Valentine’s 

Run 
 50th Anniversary Event 

  

The Henley 
Brook 

9810 West Swan 
Road 

Rob & Lorraine 
Hyde 

(08) 9279 3506 
  

  20th Sun TBA NORTHAM VINTAGE 
SWAP MEET 

Northam 
  

Loris Cooper 
Tony Warner 

0402 032 270 
0417 555 073 

Mar 8th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Martin Steere 0407 993 933 
  

  19th Sat TBA DRIVE IN MOVIE NIGHT 
50th Anniversary Event 

TBA Martin Steere 0407 993 933 
  

  20th Sun TBA SHANNON’S CLASSIC 
CAR SHOW 

TBA Loris Cooper 
Tony Warner 

0402 032 270 
0417 555 073 

  26th Sat TBA BROOKTON OLD TIME 
MOTOR SHOW 

TBA Hazel Martin 
BOTMS 

0438 843 333 

April 3rd Sun Meet at Club at 
7:30am, leave  

at 8:00am. 
Need to be set 
up by 9:30am 

 
CURTIN CLASSIC CAR 

SHOW 

Trinity College 
Playing fields, 6 
Elderfield Road, 

Waterford. 

Loris Cooper 
Tony Warner 

0402 032 270 
0417 555 073 

  12TH Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Martin Steere 0407 993 933 
  

April 24th 
  

Sun 10:30am 
onwards 

20th Anniversary of the 
Helen Street Club Rooms 
and LAUNCH of 50th AN-

NIVERSARY BOOK 
 Car parade & BBQ Lunch 

50th Anniversary Event 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 
Tony Warner 

0402 032 270 
0417 555 073 

  30th 
  

Sat 9:00am on-
wards 

PREPARATION FOR VAA 
SWAP MEET 

Club Rooms Ray Smith 0416 018 119 

May 1st 
  

Sun Sellers from 
6:00am 

Buyers from 
7:00am 

VAA ANNUAL SWAP 
MEET 

50th Anniversary Event 

Perth Polo 
Grounds, Guild-

ford 

Ray Smith 0416 018 119 

May 10th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Martin Steere 0407 993 933 
  

  15th Sun TBA ALL BRITISH CAR DAY/
GINGIN 

Gingin     
  

  22nd Sun 8:30am on-
wards 

VAA CAR INSPECTION 
Bring your car in for its inspec-

tion and have morning tea at 
the same time) 

Club Rooms Ray Roberts 0438 911 387 
  

  22nd Sun 10:00am 
  

VAA AUSTRALIA’S BIG-
GEST MORNING TEA 
Cancer Council Fundraiser 

  

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 
And Events 

Planning Com-
mittee 

0402 032 270 



 

 

******8Denotes committee of management 

     VAA Office Bearers  2021-22  

*  
   

POSITION 
  

  
MEMBER 

  
PHONE # 

  

President Tony Warner 0417 555 073 * 

Vice President Domenic Paoliello 0407 446 682 * 

Secretary Martin Steere 0407 993 933 * 

Registrar Dave Currell 0419 998 589   

Treasurer Val Smith 0416 018 119 * 

Assistant Treasurer Vacant     

Events Coordinator Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 * 

Swap Meet Coordinator Ray Smith 0416 018 119   

Committee Member Ray Smith 0416 018 119 * 

Committee Member Peter Egan 0418 904 851 * 

Committee Member Brian Tucker 0428 803 606 * 

Committee Member Kevin Lockyer 0407 355 245 * 

Committee Member Graham Hough 0408 905 226 * 

Committee Member Tom Polich 0401 803 675 * 

Scrutineer Ray Roberts 0438 911 387   

Assistant Scrutineer Brett Roberts 0402 233 487   

Building Manager Graham Hough 0408 905 226   

Club Caretaker Mark McKenzie 0400 701 142   

Librarian Martin Paine 9247 1729   

Club Historian Ron Perry 9295 3420   

Webmaster Dave Currell 0419 998 589   

Workshop Manager Bob DeJong 0400 064 937   

Magazine Editor Frank Ferrari 0419 421 087   

Dating Officer Trevor Harrison 9398 1272   

Kitchen Manager Shirley Everett 0424 422 270   

CMC Delegate Frank Ferrari 0419 421 087   

Raffle Coordinator Domenic Paoliello 0407 446 682   

Raffle Assistants Elijah, Isabella, Jackson     

COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT  
MEETING DATES 

2021 
Tuesday, 28th December            at 7:30pm at the Club Rooms     

2022 
Tuesday, 22nd February                     at 7:30pm at the Club Rooms 
Tuesday, 27th April             at 7:30pm at the Club Rooms            
Tuesday, 28th June            at 7:30pm at the Club Rooms  



 

 

 

 

VAA EVENTS CALENDAR 2021 
Don’t forget our Pre- Meeting Sausage Sizzle BBQ from 7:00pm 

Workshop at the Club Rooms 9am – 12pm Every Wednesday and Saturday 
 

NOTE:    If you would like to organize a ‘Club Run’, you just need to provide the date/time and details of 

the event to the Events Co-ordinator, in advance to the Run, so that it can be registered as Sanctioned 
Club Event and be advertised to Members. The Events Co-ordinator, Loris Cooper, can be contacted on: 

MONTH DATE DAY TIME EVENT ADDRESS CONTACT PHONE # 
  

Dec 5th
 Sun Meet at 

9:45am leav-
ing at 

10:15am 

‘Blue Car Cruise 
to Chidlow 

Tavern’.  Gates open 
at 11:00am. $5 dona-
tion to go to Beyond 

Blue. Blue cars to lead 
the convoy 

Chidlow Tav-
ern, 4 Thomas 

St, Chidlow 

Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

Dec 11th
 Sat 12:30pm VAA Events Plan-

ning Meeting 
(any Member wel-

come) 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

Dec 12th Sun 11:30am VAA Christmas 
Lunch at the 
Swans Italian 
Sporting Club 

Swans Italian 
Sporting 

Club, 
9 Francis 

Street, Middle 
Swan, Mid-

land 

Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

Dec 
  

14th Tues 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEET-
ING 

7:00pm for Sausage 
Sizzle 

8:00pm for Meeting 

Club Rooms Martin Steere 0407 993 933 

Dec 18th
 Sat Meet at 

7:00pm 
Departing at 

7:30pm 
Cruise will be 

around the 
metro area with 
several stops 

Xmas Lights Toy 
Run with the West 

Coast  Crew. 
PLEASE BRING A 
CHILD’S TOY as a 

donation for the less 
fortunate children at 

Xmas 

Meet at Bel-
mont Forum, 
McDonald’s 
side. We will 
be departing 

at 7:30pm 

Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

 

 

DATE/DAY/TIME EVENT ADDRESS CONTACT PHONE 

Dec 5th, Sun 
Gates open 

11:00am 

Blue Car Cruise Chidlow 
Tavern (in support of Be-

yond Blue) 

4 Thomas Street 
Chidlow 

Katie Witherwick 
katie@chidlowtavern

.com.au 

0475 796 113 

Dec 9th, Thurs, Kalamunda Chrome The Little Kala Café www.tsoa-wa.com 0417 993 631 

Dec 18th, Sat West Coast Xmas Lights Belmont Forum West Coast Crew 0409 081 626 

Dec 27th, Monday 
8:30am – 10:30am 

Classic Cars & Coffee 
$10 entry per car 

University of WA 
Car Park 3 Hacket 

Drive Nedlands 

    

     OTHER CLUB EVENTS CALENDAR 2021 
                                     All dates subject to change/cancellation by organiser and/or Covid restrictions  

http://www.tsoa-wa.com

